Julington Creek Elementary

School Advisory Council Meeting

Tuesday October 12, 2021

<u>Call to Order</u>: Mrs. Larson welcomed everyone to the October SAC meeting and called the meeting to order at 3:31 p.m.

<u>Members in Attendance</u>: Alice Larson, Lisa Lewis, Jeanette Murphy, Amy Grimm, Kathy Kahrs, Zelda Carroll, Colleen Hiebenthal, Linda Piscatella; Jenelle Dunathan

<u>Guests in Attendance:</u> Sameena Aleem, Elvis and Sheeba Jonathan; Zelda Carroll, Juliana Daughenbaugh

SAC Minutes: The minutes were reviewed from our September meeting. The minutes were approved by the SAC members in attendance with no changes being made.

<u>Treasurer's Report:</u> There was no formal presentation of the treasurer's report. However, Mrs. Larson shared that the current balance sits at \$1,238.26 for the SAC account, and the Florida Recognition account remains at \$553.25.

Principal's Report:

Mrs. Murphy welcomed everyone to the October SAC meeting. She shared that things are going great at JCE. Our students are happy and are learning and growing each day in academics and character. She also praised our teachers and staff, who are doing an amazing job with the students each day. We have some fun fall events taking place. The Jack-o-Lantern Jubilee will be held on October 27th and October 28th led by our fantastic Physical Education Department. Students will enjoy a fun day of recreation, team building, and fellowship to enjoy the fall season. Mrs. Murphy shared that field trips are being scheduled and will resume this school year. The fall Book Fair is also taking place at this time. Be sure to support our school and your child's love of reading by visiting the book fair. Furthermore, our school continues to grow. A warm welcome goes to all of our new JCE Jaguars.

Old Business:

There was no old business discussed at today's meeting.

New Business:

Mrs. Larson shared that we have some parents and community members interested in being a part of our SAC team. Each prospective new member introduced themselves. A big welcome to Sameena Aleem-a fifth grade parent of twins, Sheeba and Elvis Jonathan- first grade parents and River of Life Church community members, Zelda Carroll- a fifth grade parent, and Juliana Daughenbaugh-a parent of a Kindergartner, a fourth grade, and a future JCE Jaguar who is a preschooler. There was a motion to approve the new members to join our SAC committee. The motion was seconded. Welcome to our SAC committee. We appreciate the support you will provide our school. Mrs. Larson concluded with an overview of our JCE SAC team and the purpose of the committee.

Mrs. Piscatella congratulated Mrs. Lewis, our co-SAC chair, on the recognition of Teacher of the Year. We appreciate you and we are very proud of you, Mrs. Lewis.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 p.m. by Mrs. Larson. Our next meeting will take place on Tuesday November 9, 2021 via Microsoft Teams.

Respectfully Submitted,

Amy Grimm

JCE SAC Secretary